
2 The Parkway
Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2022

(held via Google Meet)
Present:
Marion Molloy, Treasurer
Juan Marti-Aguilar Secretary
Raina Ho, Director at large
Monie Alahab, CI Property Management
Nadia Freeman, CI Property Management

1. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 4:10PM

2. Approval of Agenda
Moved by Marion Molloy and seconded by Raina Ho that the agenda be approved as
circulated. CARRIED

3. Approval of Minutes –, January 27, 2022, Moved by Raina Ho and
seconded by Marion Molloy that the minutes be approved. CARRIED.

4. Management Report
Monie Alahdab presented the Management Report. Key points from the report were:

Area: Lounge Room Reopening: The Board discussed the status of this
initiative and have agreed to proceed with the pilot program with a modified
start date of March 21st, 2022.  Monie will notify the cleaning company of the
requirement to clean the lounge.  The board had discussed the option of
reverting back to the pre-pandemic cleaning routine in order to see if
cleaning costs can be reduced.  The decision was made to delay the start date
of the pilot to provide advanced notice to the cleaners and to coincide with
the further reduction of health restrictions from the Government of Ontario.
Ratified by Marion Molloy and Juan Marti-Aguilar

ACTION: CI to make arrangements with the cleaner.
CI to prepare and sent announcement to the owners prior to March 21st.

Danny Baldwin to notify the Committee of the start date of the pilot of March
21st, 2022. Completed – March 11, 2022

Area: Rainwater leak Units 702 and 604 Remediation and repairs are in
progress.   It was confirmed that the timing of the most recent leak was
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beyond the Tarion warranty period so costs will not be covered by the
builder. MH did however assist with assessing the leak source and
determining the repair method.  As of the meeting the board has been
provided the costs to repair both units. The costs will be borne by the
corporation and that the corporation will run a deficit.  The Board elected to
utilize the contingency funds to assist in paying for the costs of the repairs.
Unit 702 has agreed to wait for repairs until the spring to confirm the repairs
to the leak have been successfully addressed.  Unit 604 will proceed with
their repairs due to the lead time to manufacture the replacement cabinets.

ACTION: CI was tasked with developing a proposed by-law for Standard Unit
Definition for discussion by the Board and eventual presentation to owners.

This issue has raised the question of changes that may be required with
respect to the by-law concerning the “Standard Unit Definition”. The current
by-law, which was included by the builder in the original by-laws of the
corporation, was rightly included at that time as it specified the inclusions for
purchase. It’s detail, thus is that of a sales document. Now that warranty
periods are complete, the corporation should consider having that document
modified and simplified such that exposure for the corporation will be
lessened in the future. CI advised that most condominium corporations
standard unit definitions use a “bare bones” concept. Moving in this direction
should also result in positive changes to insurance rates.

Is CI to propose the By-Law language to us along with the appropriate
‘selling’ language to the residents?

Area: Water leak 109 ceiling. While the original damage was thought to
have been “old”, the leak reappeared after repair. A plumber from Alliance
was dispatched and he located the source: a damaged pipe in unit 204. (it
may have been damaged at installation, but didn’t fail until after all
inspections were complete)

ACTION: Alliance is arranging to send their Master plumber to investigate an
alternative access point to repair the pipe in question, rather than removing
the kitchen cabinet and demolition of backsplash in the washroom of
unit 204 so we can avoid the cost of repairs after the demo work. 

Area: Unit 109 Patio Expansion and wall repair.
CI has contacted Totalscape to confirm quote and available dates to
commence the work.  CI has not yet received a response from Totalscape as of
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March 10th, 2022.  Should CI not receive a response in the near future, CI will
contact an alternative landscaping company.

Area: Reserve Fund Study – Monie provided Keller ‘s draft report for the
Board meeting on March 10th.  The Board agreed to move ahead and approve
the study, no further modification by Keller as it's in compliance with current
30 years requirement of funding.

Area: 205 Receptacle request: Alliance has confirmed that current building
capacity can accommodate two additional 40 amp circuits, each circuit
capable of supporting up to 4 Level 2 charging stations. Alliance engineering
has been asked to cost a plan to develop a power sharing system that could
allow for multiple chargers (up to 8) before additional service needs to be
brought into the building. They were asked to provide a costing of the wiring
to each parking unit, in order for the Board to calculate a cost for a median
run to any particular unit, thus not penalizing a unit owner for the location of
their parking unit within the garage. Adding power to the building is a
$100,000+ project thus not feasible.  A decision was made to defer any
further action until the next board meeting when both Greg and Danny are
available.

ACTION: G Brown to follow up with Alliance to request they proceed with
this work as soon as possible.

Window Cleaning: A decision was made to defer to the next board meeting
to see if Greg Brown had a chance to receive a revised quote from Capital
Window Cleaning Ottawa.  A quote has been received from an alternate
company if the board were to decide to proceed.

ACTION: Greg Brown to confirm receipt of a revised quote for window
cleaning.

Area: Garage Power Wash: The board has received a quote from Van’s
Pressure Cleaning Ltd. With available dates towards the end of July.  If their
performance is satisfactory, the Board could consider negotiating a
multi-year contract which could provide for earlier cleaning dates and
perhaps better rates. Depending on the observation from the garage cleaners
regarding the necessity to flush the drains, it was recommended by CI that
perhaps Alliance be contracted to do this for fiscal year 22/23.  Motion to
proceed with Garage power wash from Marion Molloy and seconded by Raina
Ho.
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Area: Unit 301. Random noise coming from kitchen sink drain.  It has been
confirmed there is no back-flow occurring and that this issue is strictly
related to noise only.  It is recommended this issue be closed.

5. Status Certificate – CI Management provided  a copy of the Corporation
Status Certificate updated as of March 23rd, 2022.

6. Finance

The monthly financials to January 31, 2022 were reviewed and discussed.

M Molloy requests to transfer $80,000.00 from the reserve fund cash
account to the RBC reserve fund investments while maintaining
approximately $20,000.00 in the reserve fund cash account.  The reserve
fund as of January 2022 held investments with a market value of
$464,797.00.

Monie should have the final numbers within the next couple of weeks.
Monie will present the draft budget at the next board meeting for
discussion.

7. New Business

a. Mail Room light switch: the sensor switch is broken. Board authorized
CI to contact Alliance for the repair.  This has been repaired by
Alliance on March 9, 2022.

b. Insurance Renewal:  Monie has engaged an insurance broker in order
to receive a quote.  CI has indicated that it is anticipated that insurance
rates will increase between 8 to 10% this year.  Monie has suggested
the board may want to have an appraisal done to determine the value
of the Corporation to ensure that the Corporation has adequate
insurance coverage.  Raina Ho has asked if the board were to remove
items from the Standard Unit description, if this could substantially
lower the insurance premium.

c. Fire Alarm contract that the Corporation currently has expired in
2021.

ACTION:  CI will confirm that the contract was renewed and provide a
copy to the board.

d. Guest suite outdoor water tap will require repair in the spring due to
leaking Faucet handle.
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ACTION: CI will make the necessary arrangements with Alliance.

Raina Ho has suggested that the board re-open the guest suite for
bookings.  Juan Marti-Aguilar suggested we wait to see if the Government
of Ontario will remove all remaining COVID 19 restrictions by end of
April as indicated by the government.  Should this take place the motion is
to re-open the use of the guest suite on May 1st, 2022.  CI recommended
that the board review current rates being charged for the rental suite to see
if any changes are required.  CI has also suggested to the board that we
have separate communication regarding the pilot project for access to the
lounge and re-opening of the guest suite.

ACTION: CI to remove “PLEASE NOTE THAT THE GUEST SUITE IS
CURRENTLY CLOSED TO BOOKINGS DUE TO COVID-19. “
Statement on the guest suite booking portal once the Guest Suite has
been re-opened for rental.

2. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 PM

Next Meeting: April 19th, 2022 @ 4:00pm
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